
 

 

OPERATION SIGALELEKILE 

In efforts to close the service delivery gap between Government and the people of KwaZulu-Natal, MEC 

for Agriculture and Rural Development, Mr. Super Zuma and his counterpart, MEC for Department of 

Social Development, Mrs Nonhlanhla Khoza visited Sweetwaters, Ward 2 in Pietermaritzburg on Friday, 

03 March 2023 to address challenges faced by the community.  

This government outreach programme included the integration of services by the Department of 

Agriculture and Rural Development, Home Affairs, Social Development, Health and South African Social 

Security Agency (SASSA). As part of the rehabilitation of livestock infrastructure, Hon. MEC Mr. Super 

Zuma also visited Mpushini dip tank to inspect its condition. 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 





 

 

 


